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Dear FNPS member,

It is that time of year again, and we hope to
obtain more of your support for our Annual
Fund Drive. Please consider making a tax-
deductible donation to the Florida Native
Plant Society so that we may further our
programs and advance our mighty mission.
Contributions may be made online at fnps.
org/support-fnps/support-fnps or you can
mail a payment to Florida Native Plant Society,
PO Box 278, Melbourne, FL 32902-0278.

Warm regards,
) —

Steve Woodmansee
President

2013 BOD & Ex-Comm Meetings
October 19: Ex-Comm meeting

Oakland Nature Preserve, Oakland
November 16: BOD meeting

Mead Botanical Garden, Winter Park
January 18: Ex-Comm teleconference
February 809, 2014 Board Retreat

Polk County Nature Discovery Center
Circle B Bar Reserve, Lakeland

May 16, 2014:BOD meeting
2014 Annual Conference
Florida Gulf Coast University, Ft. Myers

Check the Society Calendar at

http://fnps.org/events/eventlist for updates. J

Message from the Executive Director

Since our founding in 1980, the Florida Native Plant
Society has built a strong legacy of protecting nature.
Respected for our botanical and ecological knowledge,
the Society has provided free expertise to local,
county, and state governments and fellow nonprofits
on conservation and planning. Our Land Management
Partners and Policy programs have led to the pro-
tection of our native plants and natural communities
while our grant programs have supported the budding
scientists who will lead conservation efforts in the
future. The Society’s conferences are energizing events
that bring together the best minds in the state and
our educational programs have taught generations
of Floridians the value of our natural heritage.

Still, there is so much more to be done. Conservation
in Florida has never been more important, or more
in jeopardy. We must find a way to build on our
achievements, strengthen our programs, and harness the
energy of our members to better advance our important
mission: “to promote the preservation, conservation,
and restoration of the native plants and native plant
communities of Florida.”

When the Florida Native Plant Society was awarded
a grant from the Elizabeth Ordway Dunn Foundation
in July 2012, we launched a strategic planning initiative
to take stock of our organization, revisit our mission,
and develop an organizational plan. Consultants were
hired and a steering committee for the initiative was
formed. Organizational reviews were made, including
interviews with members, surveys, and capacity
assessments and two strategic planning retreats were
held. The result was a resounding reaffirmation of
our native plant conservation mission and a
recommendation to modify our structure by streamlining
our Board and forming a Society Council comprised of
Chapter Representatives.

Land Management Review: JW Corbett WMAE\ /\QQ 6ZHHID\ 3D0P %HDFK &KDSIHU UHVIGHQH

The JW Corbett WMA (Corbett) is 60,348 acres in
Palm Beach County, and is managed by the Florida
Wildlife Conservation Commission. The native habitats
include almost 27,000 acres of wet and mesic flatwoods,
12,300 acres of freshwater marsh/wet prairie, 9,500
acres of dry prairie, almost 6,000 acres of hardwood
hammock, 1,750 acres of cypress swamp, approximately
4,000 acres of grassland, agriculture and ruderal land,
and 800 acres of open water. Before the Europeans
arrived, Indians inhabited the land. Two significant
archaeological sites are known: Big Mound City (23
mounds on 43 acres), and Big Gopher, one of the best
preserved earthwork sites in the Lake Okeechobee
Basin. The Indian mounds were constructed for burials
and as middens for food disposal. Indians also used the
natural water trails for transportation on canoes. For
more information on Corbett, visit http://myfwc.com/
viewing/recreation/wmas/lead/jw-corbett.

I attended the Advisory group meeting on September
18 for Corbett’s 10-year plan review. There were 59

topics covered from general to specific including:
management on an ecosystem level; management for
biodiversity; maintaining fire regime and burning every
2-4 years; restoring hydrology; providing recreational
use; allowing access for the ocean to lake trail; more
and specific law enforcement; expanding and replacing
the youth camp; monitoring and preserving the many
archeaological sites; and fixing the camp sites so horse
trailers will fit. As always, the meeting was productive,
but I was glad I was there to represent the FNPS Land
Management Partners Committee and the Palm Beach
FNPS Chapter. It seemed like the special interest groups
had very specific things they wanted, whereas we were
a voice for managing the area for ecosystem health and
preserving the native Florida landscape. Seems like
some folks lose sight of the ecosystem base that supports
all the rest. I truly felt like the Lorax. This site is a very
important one in Palm Beach County and very heavily
used by humans. All in all, it is a difficult area to manage
as all stakeholder’s would like.

Loosely modeled on the California Native Plant
Society’s governance structure, the Society’s proposed
Board and Council are expected to allow more fre-
quent Board meetings to take care of operations and
statewide programs, like Conservation, Research,
Education, and Policy while the Council would
largely be responsible for programming at the
ground level. Council meetings would provide a
vehicle for: collaboration across chapters on great
programming ideas; better communications between
the chapters and the state, the state and the chapters,
and between the chapters themselves; and, opportunities
for education, training, and leadership development.

While well on our way with our strategic planning
initiative, there is still much work to do. Your Board
of Directors will be meeting in November to further
explore the logistics of the new proposed structure and
to finalize details needed for bylaw revisions. Once
drafted, the revised bylaws will be sent to the full
membership for a vote. Please stay in touch with your
chapter to learn more about our strategic planning
process and to provide your valuable input.

The goal has always been, and remains, to strengthen
the Society’s ability to protect Florida’s native plants
and natural communities. As we continue to embrace
our culture of grassroots activity and membership
engagement, we are positioning the Society for greater
growth and greater impact in the future. Your continued
support is critical to our success.

Sincerely,
Aoelle

Ve

Kellie A. Westervelt,
Executive Director
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Southeastern sneezeweed (Helenium pinnati! dum)
is amember of the Aster family and is found in wet
" atwoods. (Photo by Lynn Sweetay)
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FNPS Biography: Laurie Sheldon, Social Media Directog\ - pud sHDXGU\

Born and raised in Miami, Laurie Sheldon had
experiences at Fairchild Gardens from an early age. She
became even more interested in plants after graduating
college (where she studied writing and literature) and
became a volunteer “garden groomer” at Fairchild.
During that time, Laurie took classes on an assortment
of plant-related topics and became proficient in her
plant knowledge. She went on to work for Parker Plant
nursery, becoming their orchid and butterfly plant expert.

Laurie then returned to the University of Florida and
graduated from the Landscape Architecture program
with honors, where she had the distinction of being the
only LA student to ever become a Plant Identification
instructor for the Environmental Horticulture program.

Laurie says, “There’s something so special about
being the first person to make someone else see that
not all green things are the same, and showing them to
look for distinct morphological features. It’s like helping
them discover a new world that’s been right in front of
them their whole lives.”

Continuing her interest in plants and landscapes that
have an educational element, Laurie completed her
senior thesis project by creating an interpretive master
plan for a unique swamp in Flagler county, which was
well received.

She worked at the renowned firm, Wallace, Roberts,
McHarg & Todd after learning about Ian McHarg and his
seminal book, "HVLJQ zL#K LDWXUH. This firm was very
focused on sustainable design and relating design of
the built environment back to the ecology of the region,
which appealed to Laurie.

Laurie now lives in the Jacksonville area and has
assisted with completing Historic American Landscapes
Survey documentation and wrote the report for the
Cummer Museum Gardens, which is held in the US
Library of Congress. She currently designs online
courses for design professionals.

After becoming an FNPS member, she quickly put
her writing and graphic design skills to use, assisting
with the Ixia Chapter newsletter and participating in a
wildflower seed sowing project. When the call came
out for a Social Media Coordinator for FNPS, Laurie
stepped up to the plate, and nearly two years later, is still
pouring energy and well thought out writing into our
FNPS Blog, Facebook page and Twitter account.

Thanks, Laurie for all that you do!

1RIH /DXULH QHHGV UHIX0DU FRPSOHIHG DUILFOHV IRU RXU
)136 6RFLD0 OHGLD VLHV SOHDVH FRQVLGHU ZULILQJ D
VKRUN DUILFOH IRU VXEPLWILRQ!

Land Management Review (LMR): Guana Tolomato Matanzas National

Estuarine Research Reserve\ ol QG *Dlo = XJJLQV 3DZSDZ &KDSIHU
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The Guana Tolomato Matanzas National f X

Estuarine Research Reserve (GTMNERR) is [l
not the typical state public land. It is 73,000
acres of ocean, beaches, coastal scrub,
maritime hammock, pine flatwoods, salt
marsh and mangrove estuaries, and fresh
water marshes in Flagler and St. Johns
Counties under the authority of Florida’s
DEP and Office of Coastal and Aquatic
Managed Areas and the US Department
of Commerce’s National Oceanic and
Atmospheric Administration. It has an
Environmental ~ Education  Center in
Ponte Vedra Beach and a satellite office
in Marineland. Its mission is “to achieve
the conservation of natural biodiversity
and cultural resources by using the results
of research and monitoring to guide science-based
stewardship and education strategies.”

The LMR covered the uplands and beaches of the
Reserve in Ponte Vedra Beach, formerly designated
Guana River State Park. After an overview by Reserve
staff, we viewed numerous burn sections and beach
overlooks, along with cultural resources and marsh
restoration projects. Then the review checklist was
discussed. The main focus was fire management.
Although there was some disagreement among state
team members over classification of several of the 23
FNAI natural communities, it was agreed that prescribed
fire had been implemented very well over the past five
years. It was unanimously agreed that the Reserve was
in compliance with the approved plan and was being
managed for the purposes for which it was acquired.

In addition to marine displays, the Education
Center houses a herbarium of over 500 vouched
specimens found there. When visiting public lands,
howmany times have you heard the question “What'’s
that plant?” At the GTMNERR, just look through
their photographic record and browse the natural
communities discussion. Wouldn’t it be great if all
parks had this information readily available? With so
many knowledgeable members and great photographers,
FNPS chapters could make it happen!

Cactus moth (Cactoblastis cactorum) larvae feeding on prickly
pear cactus. (Photo courtesy of Bill Frank - www.jaxshells.org)

GTMNERR has identified 580 plants, including
seven listed species. Species of concern include
sand dune spurge (&KDPDHV\FH FXPXILFRD), shell-
mound pricklypear cactus (2SXQILD VWULFID), and the
endangered coastal vervain (*0DQGX(DULD PDULILPD).
Several years ago, law enforcement was increased and
barriers were placed in front of illegal dune crossings to
allow these species to flourish. Volunteers monitor six
line transects in the dunes to assess plant species. Staff
and volunteers are controlling the invasive cactus moth
(&DFIREIDVILY FDFIRUXP) by routinely gathering egg
sticks and cocoons and releasing captive sterile adults.
GTMNERR diligently controls invasives on its own
property as well as lending a helping hand to adjoining
property owners.

Several areas of shoreline along the Guana River have
been severely eroded, mainly from boat wakes. Oyster
shells collected from area restaurants are bagged and
placed in strategic locations to create a living shoreline
and help rebuild the eroded land. Studies are being
done to assess crabbing effects on marsh grass die-
backs. When the level of blue crabs is reduced, their
favorite food, marsh periwinkles, increase in abundance.
Grazing periwinkles have been decimating marsh
grasses throughout the south. Perhaps these harmful
impacts can be reduced sometime in the future. In the
meantime, your help is needed to support our public
lands. Visit and volunteer at a park near you!

Conservation Committee report
E\ -XOLHI 5\QHDU &RQUHUYDILRQ &RPPLIHH &KDLU

The annual meeting of the Endangered Plant
Advisory Council (EPAC) is scheduled for October
3rd and 4th. The Council reviews the current status of
plant species on the Regulated Plant Index and reviews
Florida native plant species that have been proposed
for inclusion on the Index. The Council determines
whether plant species “should be removed from the list,
transferred from one category to another category on the
list, or added to an appropriate category on the list.” See
581.185. Conservation Committee Vice Chair Annie
Schmidt will attend the meeting.

Update to the Conservation Committee report posted in
the last issue of the 6DED) PLQRU: the Conservation Trust
for Florida declined to assist in the acquisition and/or
protection of parcels in a sandhill community in Marion
County that are home to the largest existing population
of the federally and state endangered Clasping warea,
Warea amplexifolia. Conservation Committee Chair
Juliet Rynear spoke with the Nature Conservancy (TNC)
about acquisition, unfortunately funding is not available
at this time for land acquisition. TNC recommended
working at the County level and suggested a slight
possibility that there may be opportunities for longleaf
habitat protection especially for properties adjacent to
Ocala National Forest.

LMR: Palm Bld Conservation Area
E\ 6RQ\D *XLGU\ DQG "R %DFNHV 3DZSDZ &KDSIHU

‘We had a good turn out at the Palm Bluff Conservation
Area (PBCA) LMR on September 18, with about a dozen
LMR representatives participating from SJRWMD,
Florida State Forestry, Volusia County, Brevard County
land managers, Florida Wildflower Foundation, as
well as two Pawpaw Chapter volunteers and he former
property owners, Butch and Debbie Russell. Butch has
grazing rights and maintains most of the mowing along
the property roadways as a payback for use of the land.
I may lead a Pawpaw Chapter field trip there next year.

Though mostly mesic, hydric, pine flatwoods, and
pasture under the powerlines, there are 52 acres of
scrub which they may manage for scrub jays, despite
suspecting it is not large enough to be a huge success.
We were surprised to see a fox squirrel on the property.
Butch Russel says he has seen as many as six fox
squirrels on PBCA and his adjacent property.

Sketched into the plan is a large pine flatwood area on
the west, which may be converted into a water reservoir
if needed. The SIRWMD is glad that there is enough
acreage away from civilization that they can do more
large area controled burns—up to 1,000 acres. The day
we visited the site, a pine timber thinning operation was
underway, which also served to open up the understory
by knocking down the dense palmettos and creating
better opportunity for diversity within the habitat.

New member incentive idea

Looking for ideas to encourage new
member sign-ups? Take a cue from Pinellas
Chapter.They have been o! ering new members
a copy of the book Natural Florida Landscaping
by Laurel Schiller and Dan Walton, which they
buy in bulk from Florida Native Plants Nursery
in Sarasota. “It's a win-win-win,” says Jan Allyn,
Pinellas Chapter President. “We get new
members, the member gets a premium that
helps them learn about natives, and a FANN
member nursery sells some books. Since we
started the o! er in May, we have signed up 37
new members!” J
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CHAPTER HAPPENINGS...

Cocoplum Chapter welcomes Dr. George Rogers, Department Chair of
Horticultural at Palm Beach State College, to speak indigenous plants or “special
plants, special places.” His new book is 5DUH 7KUHDIHQHG DQG (QGDQJHUHG 6SHFLHV.
David Black, biologist for SFWMD, will be their November speaker and lead a field
trip to Jonathan Dickinson State Park. The chapter will wrap up the year with their

annual potluck winter party, which is always festive and fun. They will provide a

tutorial on how to navigate the FNPS website at this year’s party.

Member Joan Bausch, the Chapter’s Conservation Committee Chair, drafted
letters to give input on three important issues:

1. Supporting the USACE, SFWMD and Department of Interior proposal to
commence Central Everglades Planning Project (CEPP) which, in conjuction with
their overall mission to restore, protect and preserve the water resources of central
and southern Florida, including the Everglades, seeks to stop the discharges that
threaten the fragile Indian River Lagoon estuary.

2. Supporting the preservation of lands in Martin County for conservation and
importantly as part of Comprehensive Everglades Restoration Plan (CERP).

3. Supporting the Martin BOCC amendments that protect tax-paying citizens;
protect our neighborhoods; preserve our lifestyle and protect our wetlands and
environment.

Additionally, Joan has been diligently obtaining signatures for the Florida’s Water
Land Legacy Amendment Petition. The Chapter recently voted to send $200 to help
fund paid signature solicitors.

Member Greg Braun continues to work on the Champion Tree Project. Five
categories of trees will be nominated and measured to determine which will be Martin
County’s Champion: live oak, slash pine, gumbo limbo, sabal palm, and lignumvitae.

William Grow is developing a “Walk in the Park™ program designed for families
to learn about native plants in Halpatiokee Regional Park.

Conradina Chapter designed and planted the new Habitat for Humanity office
and ReUse Store landscape in Palm Bay on September 25. They also hosted their 4th
annual Landscaping With Florida Natives Garden Tour on October 12.

Hernando Chapter’s November program will look at historical and practical
uses of native plants, including how to turn saw palmetto, sabal palm, longleaf pine,
beargrass, and cattails into practical items just as the settlers and Native Americans
did. Plant-craft experts from the Dade Battlefield Historic State Park will demonstrate
how to make rope, boondoggles, baskets, decorative items, and more. This will be a
hands-on event with something for everyone.

Their holiday party will be held on December 6 at a member’s house. This is a
great opportunity to chat with members outside of the more formal general meeting.

Will the Brooksville bellflower (&DPSDQX0D URELQVLDH) return to Chinsegut Hill?
Hernando Chapter President Judith Simpson has put together an informative history

of the rarest of rare plants of Hernando county, along with a measured report on its
current status. Fascinating stuff! Visit the Chapter website to read this timely article.

Magnolia Chapter are embarking on a multi-pronged public education campaign
on invasive exotic plants in their region, in partnership with the Apalachee Chapter
of the Florida Trail Association, the City of Tallahassee, the Northwest Florida
Water Management District, and a local native plant nursery. Dubbed “Seek and
Destroy,” the idea took root as Board member Karen Berkley assembled FNPS and
FTA members, land managers, and local leaders to address exotics issues at Elinor
Klapp Phipps Park. For the past year, Karen has run a popular program at the park to
educate users about exotics and then put them to work learning to ID and pull plants
in various settings. The hope is that people will take what they learn and apply their
knowledge using different methods appropriate to their situation, whether it be their
own yards, neighborhoods, other city parks, or while hiking, bicycling, walking, or
running. In the past, EKP park management herbicided the non-natives but the plants
returned due to lack of followup. This time, following a Florida Fish & Wildlife-
funded herbicide treatment to be carried out in November, the community is being
drafted to help with follow up, for that is the only path to success.

Among the efforts to address the Chapter’s human diversity initiative, native
garden projects are being pursued with Florida A & M University and Tallahassee
Community College. Other collaborative opportunities between FNPS and these
institutions are being considered as well.

The Chapter’s native plant wall calendar for 2014 is hot off the press and
available for your orders. The theme is the panhandle’s specialty plants. To view
a preview of the calendar and to order, visit http://magnolia.fnpschapters.org/data/
uploads/documents/2014-calendar-flyer.pdf.

Pawpaw Chapter reports that their demonstration garden in South Daytona now
has a “natives” neighbor, a section taken over by a girl scout troop who has planted
only native plants and are very interested in maintaining it for all the benefits that
come from using natives.

Five Pawpaw members participated in three Land Management Reviews on public
lands in the Volusia-Flagler area: Favor-Dykes State Park, Guana Tolomato Matanzas
National Estuarine Research Reserve, and Palm Bluff Conservation Area managed
by SJRWMD. They thank the FNPS LMR team for developing and promoting this
meaningful volunteer partnership which supports the FNPS Mission.

On Sunday, October 27, Pawpaw Chapter will host its second weekend Seminar
and Plant Sale at the Piggotte Center in South Daytona, with mini-workshops, native
plants for sale, and related vendors.

On November 9, they will participate in Tomoka State Park’s Tomoka Fest.
Chapter members will speak and give walks through the park identifying plants.

Tell us what YOUR chapter is up to.
Send your Chapter Happenings to Sabalminor@fnps.org.

8LI HIEHPMRI JSV XLI .ERYEV] *IFVYEV] M
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Mangrove Chapter keeps it simple for SUCCESSIXEPLIHG E\ /RLY &DQIZHI) ODQJURYH &KDSIHU UHVLGHQ!

With all of the “givens” in place (leadership, planning,
preparation and membership participation), it would
follow that you can create a successful series of chapter-
sponsored programs each season. The key might be
as simple as keeping it simple. There is such a thing
as over-reaching your outreach goals. The Mangrove
Chapter maintains a streamlined approach to our
Calendar of Events that works for us, while allowing for
implementation of ideas for improvement. The focus is
on three basic areas: meetings (speaker programs), field
trips and special events.

Monthly meetings Our meeting format (evening hours,
second Tuesdays) includes a “social hour,” followed by
a brief business meeting, and a 7pm Speaker Program.
Our tri-fold display, which includes FNPS brochures,
monthly calendars and educational materials, is set
up in a prominent place. A sign-in book allows us to
capture attendance, including guests and visitors, who
are encouraged to leave an email address to receive our
monthly e-newsletter. A light refreshment is served and
members provide an assortment of native plants for a free
raffle (everyone gets a ticket and a free-will donation is
suggested). We have formed a partnership with Lemon
Bay Park whereby they provide us with a meeting room
free of charge in return for in-kind services such as
leading walks, volunteering in the native garden, and
promoting their programs.

Speaker programs This season, instead of doing a

wider search for speakers, we drew mostly from within
our own membership. Our upcoming line-up includes:
“How Africa and the Everglades Speak to Each
Other” (Nov 12); “Prescribed Fire— An investment in
Diversity” (Jan 14); “Going South: A Walk Through
Wildflower and Amberjack” (Feb 11); “Going Native
on Don Pedro/Knight Islands” (Mar 11); and “Spring
Flowers on a Wet Prairie at Babcock/Webb WMA” (Apr
8). Our Dec and May meetings are membership pot-
lucks with no speaker.

Monthly field trips (and more) A number of our

members lead field trips and nature walks, not only
for our chapter, but as volunteers with various local
parks and other environmental organizations. This
gives us exposure to a much larger audience and more
opportunities for membership recruitment. Walks (last
Saturday of the month, 9am, unless pre-empted by a
special event) are rotated through a list of local parks
and preserves to keep things interesting from season
to season. This season we will be trekking through
Amberjack Environmental Park (Oct 26); Oyster Creek
Park (Nov 30); Lemon Bay Park (Jan 25); Lemon Bay
Preserve (Mar 29); Babcock/Webb WMA (Apr 26) and
Sleeping Turtles North (May 31). We also post a list of
summer walks later in the season.

Special Events In addition to sponsoring a booth at
various events held by other local organizations, we

focus on one event: our Annual “Plant Native” Day,
a free outreach program that profiles native plant
landscaping. This has been held on the third Saturday in
February at Cedar Point Environmental Park (CHEC) for
the past 11 years. The theme of the event is varied each
season so that it appeals to a broad range of interests. On
Feb 22, 2014, we will focus on “The Back Ten Feet.”
Featured speakers include Sue Scott, producer and host
of Back Ten Feet Production, and Laurel Schiller, owner
of Florida Native Plants Nursery in Sarasota, who will
speak on the featured topic, demonstrating with live
nursery plants. We sell her stock out on the sidewalk
next to our Chapter-sponsored demonstration garden
(est. 2008) and receive a portion of her proceeds as a
donation. Additionally, we offer our homegrown natives
at the back of the garden, encouraging folks to stroll the
pathways and observe nearly 150 native specimens in
a natural setting. A light refreshment is provided and
the garden is decorated to give it a “plant fair” flavor.
A $250 micro-grant from Charlotte Harbor National
Estuary Program usually covers most of our costs, such
as promotional fliers, educational hand-outs, potting
supplies and botanical signs for new plantings in the
garden related to the event. We usually accomplish our
goal to reach and teach at least 100 people each season.

WY



2014 Endowment Grant Research Awards and Conservation Grant Awards

FNPS maintains an Endowment Research Grant program
for the purpose of funding research on native plants. Grants
are $1500 or less, awarded for a 1-year period, and intended
to support research that forwards the FNPS mission, which
is “to promote the preservation, conservation, and restoration
of the native plants and native plant communities of Florida.”

FNPS Conservation Grants support applied native plant
conservation projects in Florida. These are small grants
($1500 or less) awarded for a 1-year period. These projects
promote the preservation, conservation, or restoration of rare

plant communities. To qualify for a Conservation Grant, the
proposed project must be sponsored by an FNPS Chapter.

Application guidelines and details are on the FNPS
Web site (www.fnps.org), click on ‘Participate/Grants and
Awards’. Questions regarding the grant programs should be
sent to info@fnps.org.

Application deadline for the 2014 Awards is March 7,
2014. Awards will be announced at the May 2014 Annual
Conference in Fort Myers. Awardees do not have to be
present at the Conference to receive award.

Call for Research Papers and
Poster Presentations, 2014
Conference

The Florida Native Plant Society Annual
Conference will be held at Florida Gulf Coast
University, Fort Myers, Florida, May 15-18,
2014. The Research Track of the Conference
will include presented papers on Friday, May 16
and Saturday, May 17. The poster session will
be on Saturday May 17.

Researchers are invited to submit abstracts

or imperiled native plant taxa and rare or imperiled native

Is your chapter on Facebook?

If not, why not? Although the state organization maintains a Facebook page, many chapters also use it to

interact with their members and supporters, to post photos of native plants, to advertise events of interest

and much more! Sweetbay is the latest chapter to join Citrus, Tar' ower, Lake Beautyberry, Coccoloba, Nature

Coast, Paynes Prairie, Magnolia, Cuplet Fern, Naples, Sparkleberry. Pine Lily, Dadend Pawpaw Chapters in
establishing their own Facebook pages. Encourage your chapter to set one up today!

on research related to native plants and plant

communities of Florida including preservation,
\ conservation, and restoration. Presentations
are to be 20 minutes in total length (15 min.
presentation, 5 min. questions).

Abstracts of not more than 200 words should
be submitted as a MS Word file by email to Paul
A. Schmalzer paul.a.schmalzer@nasa.gov by
February 1, 2014. Include title, affiliation, and
address. Indicate whether you will be presenting
J a paper or poster.

Florida Native Plant Society
P.O.Box 278
Melbourne, FL 32902-0278

2014 OGrowing NativeO Conference update

The 2014 “Growing Native” Conference planning continues. The Friday evening
social event will be in Naples Chapter territory at the gorgeous Naples Botanical
Garden. You won’t want to miss this “after-hours” event in the Garden. Meanwhile,
we’re continuing to book dynamic speakers to complement the above- and below-
ground theme: Dr. Bill Hammond, Dr. Marty Main, Dr. James Wohlpart are a few of
our exciting speakers—and we just had to ask Roger Hammer back!

So, pump up your bicycle tires and bring it along because you’re staying right on
the campus for a mere $40 per night which will include breakfast! We’re keeping
our carbon footprint low by recommending conference attendees bike between our
rooms in Palmetto Hall and the conference at Cohen Center. There are fantastic
nature trails all around the campus, too. Sponsors already signed are Naples
Botanical Garden, Florida Gulf Coast University, Charlotte Harbor National Estuary
Program, Suncoast Chapter FNPS, and FANN, with more in the pike!

Coccoloba Chapter, along with Mangrove and Naples Chapters,

are looking forward to Growing Native with you this spring in Fort Myers!

We want to hear from you! Email your conference likes, dislikes,
suggestions and comments to FNPSConference2014@live.com.

SAVE THE DATE!
FNPS 24114 AnnuaL CoNFERENCE

THURsDAY, MAY 1DTH —
Sunpay May 18T1H,
2014

FLoriDA GULF
Coast UNIVERSITY,
ForT MyERS, FL

WWW.FNPSCOCCOLOBA.ORG

Follow the conference on Twitter (@FNPSConf2014)
and Facebook (FNPS Conference 2014).




